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What do you know about Stephen Ministry? 

 
As the Spiritual Leader of the Stephen Ministry program 

here at Seaside, I thought I might share with you a little information 
about the program: 

7ÈÁÔ ÉÓ 3ÔÅÐÈÅÎ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙȩ Stephen Ministry is a 
ministry of our church, made up of trained and supervised 
laypersons called Stephen Ministers. They provide one-to-one 
Christian care to individuals who are facing life challenges or 
difficulties. We currently have 29 Stephen Ministers. Nine of these are in leadership 
in some capacity. And we have a class of 14 additional persons who are training to 
become Stephen Ministers! 

3ÔÅÐÈÅÎ ,ÅÁÄÅÒÓ are Stephen Ministers who also have oversight over 
the program. They recruit, select, train, organize and supervise our Stephen 
Ministers. They also help identify people who need care and match them with a 
Stephen Minister. 

3ÔÅÐÈÅÎ -ÉÎÉÓÔÅÒÓ go through approximately 50 hours of training in 
Christian caregiving prior to beginning their work with others. The training 
includes general topics such as listening, feelings, confidentiality, boundaries and 
assertiveness. We also cover specialized topics such as caring for persons who are 
separated/ divorced, hospitalized, bereaved, and aging. Stephen Ministers are not 
counselors; they are trained lay caregivers. Their role is to listen and care, not to 
give advice or counsel. Stephen Ministers are also trained to recognize when a 
person’s needs exceed what they can provide. When that happens they work with 
that person to help them receive the level of care they need. 

7ÈÙ ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅÙ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ Ȱ3ÔÅÐÈÅÎȱ -ÉÎÉÓÔÅÒÓȩ Read Acts Chapter 6! 
Stephen was the first layperson commissioned by the apostles to provide a caring 
ministry to those in need.  

Stephen Ministers fill a vitally important role in our congregation. Pastors 
are important caregivers, but with 1,000 members there is no way they can meet the 
needs of all. God has called each of us into the ministry—different types of 
ministry. We are all called to care for one another. Stephen Ministry multiplies 
Christian caregiving by equipping laypersons to minister to others. 

3ÔÅÐÈÅÎ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ &ÕÎÄÉÎÇ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÓ ÂÏÏËÓ for those who 
have lost spouses or other persons within our congregation. The four “Journeying 
through Grief” books are sent on behalf of our Stephen Ministers to those 
experiencing loss. 

3ÔÅÐÈÅÎ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ÂÅÇÁÎ in 1975 when Kenneth Haugk, a pastor and 
clinical psychologist developed the program in his congregation in St. Louis, 
Missouri. There are now more than 12,000 Stephen Ministry congregations! More 
than 150 denominations are involved in the program. 

Stephen Ministers are caring Christian friends who listen, understand, 
accept, and pray for and with persons who are working through a crisis or tough 
time. If you would like to have a Stephen Minister help you, please contact me, or 
one of our other Stephen Ministers. Look for their blue nametags on Sunday 
mornings. God Bless our Stephen Ministers! And God Bless You! 

 
Mary Jane 

 

Upcoming Events  

March 1  
Country Fair  

Pick up & Drop Offs begin  

March 6  
Not Your Mamaôs Bake Sale 

March 13  
Daylight Savings Begins  

& 

New Member Luncheon  

March 14  
Prayer Shawl Ministry  

UMW Unit Dinner  

March 20  
Easter Cantata  

4 & 7pm  

Holy Week Services  

Maundy Thursday 7pm  
Good Friday Noon Service  
Service of Tenebrae 7pm  

March 27  
Easter Sunrise Service 

6:45am  

10:30am Childrenôs Easter 
Egg Hunt  

April 12  
UMW GAME DAY  

April 20 ð24  
Seaside Art Show  

April 23  
Raleigh Ringers Concert  

June 4  
UMM Golf Tournament  
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Seaside Prayer Concerns  

 

O radiant God, in the midst of 

tribulation, suffering, crippled 

hope and shattered dreams, 

stand by these Your servants 

until they are well once more.  

tǊŀȅŜǊǎ CƻǊΥ 
All Members & Friends in Assisted 

Living Facilities, Nursing Homes or in 

Home Care.  

All Friends & family members un-

churched.  

All those experiencing Separation or 

Divorce  

Those unemployed  

Prayer Requests  

Contact:  

Marlen Mapes  

mjmapes@atmc.net 

Phone 575-6007 

Candie Meier  

candiem1@gmail.com 

Phone 599-8089 

Freddy Tatum  

fetatum@atmc.net 

Phone 579-1187  

Please contact us 

with updates every 

30 days 

 

Kathy Birmingham 
Sue Carlisle 
Mel Cummingham & fam 
Tom & Jeanne Deacon 
Betty Ann & Don Dustin 
Martha Eaton 
Family of Ches Burton 
Family of Fannie Freeman 
Family of Hugh Munday 
Family of Paul Presti 
Pat French  

Ralph Gardner & family 
Grief/Share 
Tabatha & Crystal Huggett 
Yvonne Hundley 
Gil & Kathy Johnson 
Sandy & Gary Kershner 
Myrt & Ron Klein 
Walt & Marian Martens 
Pat Nutter 
Gene Parson-Gillman 
Aaron Payne 
Linda & Michael Pazillo 
Prayer Warriors 
Kathy Preston 

Betty Pursey 
Linda Scherzer & family 
Seaside UMC Staff 
Stephen Ministers 
SS & UMYF Leaders 
Freddy Tatum 
Ron Thompson 
Ruby Trouw 
Isabelle Waldron 
Shirley Walsh 
Billy Whaley  
Peggie York & Family 
Marcia Zachary 
Helma Zukas 

Family of Sandy Ouellette 

Pat Fitzpatrick 

Dana Fleisher 

Tim & Chrissy Frankford 

Charlie Grace  

Emma Grace 

Julie & Jon Grant 

Jennifer & Mark Greer 

Robert Holquist 

Michael Hoyle & family 

Wendel Jenson 

Martha Jordan 

Mark Kaplan 

Amy King 

Beth Lammonds 

Ed Larson 

Roger & Rosemary Lasher 

Nathan Leckey 

Jan Martin 

Zak McCall 

Susan McDonald  

Lindsey McGowan 

Trish McNelis  

Katy Medrano & family 

Joan Morris  

Harvey Mullins 
Michael Norman 
Patty Norwood 
Andrea Olsen 
Our Nation & World 

Judy Patterson 
Fran Peters 
Preschool Teachers  
Debbie & Mickey Rary 
Lang & Gina Rawls  
Cory Riley 
Patricia Rubino  
Eunice Sadler 
Austin & Gloria Sammon 
Michelle Schlemmer/Fam 
Sue Schloboch & family 
Samantha Schoeler 
Ryan Scott 
Linda Schmenski 
Ethel Shumite 
Kristen & Kelly Socia 
Donna Sotomeyer 
Lauren & Jimmy St George 
Philip & Jennifer Stavonovic 
Teach For America 
Dawn Wagner 
Cindy Wakefield  
Laurie Walsh 
David Ward 
Karen Weiss 
Jackie White 
Don & Gwen Wiseman 
Linda Zera 
 
 

Jerry Bart 
Paula Beck 
Gina Bennett 
John & Michelle Bowers 
Emmett Browder 
Doris Butler  
Mike & Ellen Byrnes 
Jane Carden & family 
Linda & Bill Chambers 
Barbara Chastney 
Children o9f the World  
Christian 
Jim & Darlene Cooper 
Libby Copeland  
Cypress Crist 
Renee Curry 
John Delaney 
Pat & Chuck Denney 
Nicole DePauw 
Divorce Care Group 
Kim Duff 
Scott Dustin 
Alex Faircloth 
Family of Riley Bradley 
Family of David Lewis  
Family of Zachery Hayes 

Fam of Cheyanne Morgan 

Alex Blust 
Brad Borders 
Matthew Bronson 
Chad Bryson 
Miguel DeBorg 
Dodge Dustin 

Charles Kelley 

William (Willy) Mabry 

Marschal Martens 

Zachary Rushing 

John Vernue 

Christopher Wallace  

aŜƳōŜǊǎ 

CǊƛŜƴŘǎ 

{ŜǊǾƛƴƎ hǳǊ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ 
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In Honor of:  

The Gustofson Baptism  

Given by:  

Frank Malkin  

 

In Honor of:  

Eleanor & Tommy Tucker  

Given by:  

Thomas & Ann Judd  
 

In Memory of:  

Fannie Freeman  

Given by:  

Beth Dees  

Worship  

      8:00     9:30     11:00 

Jan 3    135    218     155 

Jan 10    125    204     163  

Jan 17     133    210     159  

Jan 24    138    215     185 

Jan 31     143    210     168 

     

Sunday School  

 Jan 6    49  

 Jan 10    37  

         Jan 17   38  

         Jan  24   51  

 

March 6 

 Joshua 5:9 -12  

 Psalm 32  

 2 Corinthians 5:16 -21  

 Luke 15:1 -3, 11b -32  

March 13 

 Isaiah 43:16 -21  

 Psalm 126  

 Philippians 3:4b -14  

 John 12: 1 -8 

March 20 

 Luke 19 -28 -40  

 Psalm 118:1 -2, 19 -29  

March 27 

 Acts 10 -34 -43  

 Psalm 118:1 -2, 14 -24  

 1 Corinthians 15:19 -26  

 1 John 20:1 -18  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

-ÁÒÃÈ ά-3ÔȢ ,ÕËÅ ,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ 
#ÈÕÒÃÈ 

-ÁÒÃÈ γ-3ÅÁÓÉÄÅ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ 
-ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ  

-ÁÒÃÈ Ϋί-#ÁÍÐ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ  
-ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ 

 
 

 

 
 
 

January  
2016  

Report  

Seniors ð 139  

Adults ð269  

Children ð227  

Total individuals served ð635  

Total families served ð162       

April  

Newsletter  

Deadline  

March 15th  

-ÁÒÃÈ ΫΪÔÈ Ί ΫȡέΪ ÐÍ 
'ÕÅÓÔ ÓÐÅÁËÅÒȡ  

3ÕÎÓÅÔ "ÅÁÃÈ &ÉÒÅ $ÅÐÔȢ 
ɉ&ÉÒÅ 3ÁÆÅÔÙȾ3ÌÉÐ Ǫ ÆÁÌÌ ÐÒÅÖÅÎÔÉÏÎɊ 

 
%ÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÉÓ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅȦ 
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Will and Peggy Cotton 
joined Seaside, February 
14th by transfer of their 
membership from 
Navesink UMC, Atlantic 
Highlands, NJ.  
 

You may contact them at: 
8914 Rosewood Ct NW 
Calabash, NC 28467 
Home: 910-287-3427 
Will Cell: 732-539-0343 
Will & Peggy Email: wncwater@aol.com 

 
Randy & Cindy Howell 
joined Seaside Sunday, 
February 14th by transfer 
of membership from First 
UMC, Westfield, NJ.                                             
You may contact them 
at: 
 

8962 Smithfield Drive NW #1201 
Calabash, NC 28467 
Home: 908-889-6310 
Randy Cell: 908-723-3235 
Randy Email: randyy0046@yahoo.com 
Cindy Cell: 908-723-0168 
Cindy Email: cphloon8487@gmail.com 

 

Journeying Towards The Empty Tomb  After finishing a wonderful 5-week study on active and vibrant 

love as displayed in Creation and Christ, our students will be jumping into a brand new curriculum that will 
take them from the parables of Jesus to the encounters that he      had with people, and then onto the events 
of Holy Week and the glory of resurrection. What makes this curriculum so exciting is the approach of crea-

tivity used to draw the students into the biblical text. Through the use of videos, imagination, sketching and 
jour- naling, the stories will come to life in new ways that really connect to our students’ lives where they are. Pray 
for our students as we journey toward Easter, that they would know God’s power and love in a new way this Easter season! 

Start òExploringó Ways to Serve at This Yearõs Vacation Bible School 

This year’s Vacation Bible School will be June 13-19, and we need everyone’s help to make this a success-
ful week for the kids of our community. Our theme this year is “Cave Quest: Following Jesus, the Light 
of the World.” We will all have our own personal flashlights to guide us through the Seaside Caves as we 
learn about stalactites and stalagmites, but more importantly, we will learn that Jesus is a light for us to get 
us through the dark caves in life. No matter what your spiritual gifts and passions are, we have a place  
 for you.  
 We need folks interested in drama and teaching the Bible to help with Preschool, some to serve 

as Crew Leaders, to work with Recreation, to do the behind the scenes work of administration, to be parking lot attendants 
and to manage the daily VBS “floaters.” Will you be exhausted by the end of the week? Yes! But, you will go to bed with a smile 
on your face as your day is filled with hugs from children and their contagious excitement as they learn about God’s love for 
them! Don’t miss out; it will be the best week of your summer! Sign up in the gallery, or contact Stefanie with questions or for 
more information. 

V 

    B  

        S 

Nancy Green and her mother, 
Charlotte Reitz, joined Seaside 
Sunday, February 14th. 
Charlotte transferred her 
membership from Memorial 
Methodist Church, Baltimore, 
MD and Nancy from Oakland 
UMC, Eldersburg, MD.  

You may contact them at: 
7478 Balmore Drive (Sandpiper Bay) 
Sunset Beach, NC 28468 
Home: 910-575-0425 
 
 
 

Robin and Brad joined 
Seaside Sunday, February 
14th. Robin by transfer of 
membership from Zion UMC, 
York,  and Brad from St. 
John's UMC, Ivyland, NJ. 
 
 

You may contact them at: 
645 Meadowbrook Lane 
Calabash, NC 28467 
Brad Cell: 215-378-0302 
Brad Email: jbsharp3269@gmail.com 
Robin Cell: 717-873-0976 
Robin Email: rockinrobingolf@yahoo.com 

tel:910-287-3427
tel:732-539-0343
mailto:wncwater@aol.com
tel:908-889-6310
tel:908-723-3235
mailto:randyy0046@yahoo.com
tel:908-723-0168
mailto:cphloon8487@gmail.com
tel:910-575-0425
tel:215-378-0302
mailto:jbsharp3269@gmail.com
tel:717-873-0976
mailto:rockinrobingolf@yahoo.com
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"Ώ,ÏÖÅ ÉÓ ÐÁÔÉÅÎÔȟ ÌÏÖÅ ÉÓ ËÉÎÄȢ  ,ÏÖÅ ÂÅÁÒÓ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȟ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅÓ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȟ ÈÏÐÅÓ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȟ 

ÅÎÄÕÒÅÓ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȢ  ,ÏÖÅ ÎÅÖÅÒ ÅÎÄÓȢΏ ί #ÏÒÉÎÔÈÉÁÎÓ ία 

 
March Madness is here!  And I don't mean just in basketball! Easter is 

around the corner and I hope you have used this Lenten season to prepare for the 

glory of Easter.  

Need Easter Concert tickets? Stop by the church office and pick up tickets. Don't despair if 

your name is on the waiting list. We will get you tickets! And if you have tickets that won't be 

used, please return them to the church office!  

This year's concert will be one of our best and the first concert in our new choir loft.   We 

have 97 singers and a 15 piece orchestra. Plan to celebrate with us on Sunday, March 20th at 4:00 

or 7:00 for The Majesty and Glory of Easter.  

This month, our Praise Team will be attending a concert by Lincoln Brewster in Myrtle 

Beach!  We are looking forward to spending time together having fun and worshiping with one of the 

Contemporary Music greats.  

Our Soaring Angels will go St. Patrick's Day caroling to some of our shut - ins this month and 

spreading good cheer.  Thank you ladies for your ministry!  

During Holy Week, there will be special music at the Holy Thursday and Good Friday 

services. Plan to join us as we walk through this meaningful week.  

A special thank you to this congregation and all who participated in the Music Ministry for 

your cooperation and understanding during the month of February as construction of the new choir 

loft was ongoing. This is our legacy to Seaside and I am sure generations to come will enjoy the 

benefits! Thank you for your generosity and patience. We love sharing our music with you and the 

entire community!  

 

    With a voice of singing,   

    Kathryn  

Music  

Ministry  

The Raleigh 
Ringers      

Coming to Seaside   

April 23rd 
4 PM  

Tickets are $15 each 
Available in the church office 
(cash, check, credit card) 

or 
purchase on our website at 

seasideumc.org. 

Sponsored by 

The Jubilee Bells 

 

 

. 

άbƻǘ ¸ƻǳǊ aŀƳŀΩǎ                   
.ŀƪŜ {ŀƭŜ 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ aŀǊŎƘ сǘƘ  

/ÕÔÒÅÁÃÈ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ is sponsoring the annual .ÏÔ-9ÏÕÒ-
-ÁÍÁȭÓ-"ÁËÅ-3ÁÌÅ Sunday, March 6th between services. 

This is a great time to stock up on everything from appetizers to 
desserts made by the excellent chefs, cooks and bakers of  
Seaside. Plan on supporting us as a customer and/or supplier! 
Look for Pastor Scott’s Famous Meatloaf, Ms. Lomie Lou’s loaves 
of bread, and so much more!  

$ÏÎÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÏ .9-"3ȡ Because of a funeral on Saturday, 

March 5th, we ask that you bring prepared food or baked goods 
to the church kitchen between 9 am & noon or 4—6 pm,  
Saturday, March 5th. Please bring them pre-packaged in non-
returnable containers or plastic wrap, foil etc., in single or dou-
ble serving quantities.  

0ÒÏÃÅÅÄÓ will be donated to the 2016 S.T.A.R.S. program . 
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¦a² ¦ƴƛǘ aŜŜǝƴƎ 
 

 
UMW will hold their next unit meeting on Monday, March 14th, in the Fellowship Hall at 5:30 PM.  Dinner will be 

provided by the M&M Circle. Our guest speaker will be Dorothy Hoerr, Executive Director of the Brunswick County Literacy 
Council. One in 4.5 adults in North Carolina lack the literacy skills necessary to write a job application or read a book to a child. 
Brunswick County Literacy provides these literacy skills for adults.  

All women of the church are invited! Bring your neighbor and enjoy salads, casseroles and dessert. So that we might 
prepare adequately for dinner, there is a sign-up sheet in the Gallery for all who plan to attend. For more information, please 
contact June Donley at 575-5467, or Marilyn Schenck at 579-0332.   

 

5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ bŜǿǎ 
Studying and participating in mission projects is an important part of being a United Methodist woman. Mission, in 

short, is the goal and the purpose of God for us. Missions are the human objectives by which we respond to God’s love for us. 
God’s mission outlives individual and denominational missions. It does not end. As we think about the upcoming year’s work, let 
us remember that this is God’s work in Christ, and we are His hands and feet. Bringing faith, justice, love, and hope to women and 
children, locally and globally is what we are all about. Missions Studies Registration forms are located in the UMW mailbox in our 
church workroom. You can also access the forms by going to the district website, www.harborumw.nccumc.net, and printing a 
form from the Harbor District, 2016 Spring/Summer Newsletter. Let’s join together and make a difference! 

Dates and Locations:  
March 5th Grace UMC in Wilmington  
March 19th Trinity UMC in Elizabethtown 

Mission Studies:  
Latin America Geographic Study/Created for Happiness Spiritual Growth/  

The Church and People with Disabilities Issue Study 
 

 
 At the February 1st monthly dinner meeting, 47 men (the highest 
turnout we have had in some time) 
gathered to hear Warren Mortley provide 
an overview about the work carried out at 

Providence Home. Mr. Mortley spoke about Providence Home’s mission and ministry, but the 
predominant theme of his talk was “coming home”, to the church that started Providence Home. 
Mr Mortley, or a representative, is always available to address any Seaside group that would like to 
learn more about Providence Home. 

The newly initiated liaison program is moving forward with nearly all of our sponsored 
charities having a UMM member serving as liaison. Jamie Shoemaker is our liaison to Providence 
Home and he not only introduced Warren, but also presented him with a check for this year’s 
UMM contribution. 

We held our organizational meeting for this year’s Annual Golf Tournament on February 3rd. Because there is the First 
Tee Tournament competing locally with us on June 4th, our intent is to aggressively seek out sponsorships and foursomes. Along 
those lines, we ask that anyone in the congregation that can sign up a sponsor, or is ready to register to play, please pick up the 
forms in the Gallery or register on line at seasideumc.org. Turn in the completed forms and money to Kathy in the office.   

A committee was formed to follow through on an adopted supplemental fundraising event. The central theme is “Your 
Change to Change Lives” and it is based on our willingness to part with the change in our pockets. Details are being drafted and 
the full program will be introduced in the coming weeks. 

 
 The Board of Directors of Providence Home would like to 
thank Seaside UMC for allowing us to hold our Annual Workshop/
Board Meeting at your wonderful church this past Saturday 
morning, February 13. It has been a long time coming to bring the 
special annual meeting back to the church from where Providence 
Home was born. It was truly like coming home! We look forward 
to keeping our annual meeting at Seaside UMC going forward. 

 

 

United Methodist Women  

UMW Conõd. from pg 9 

¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ aŜƴ 

http://www.harborumw.nccumc.net/
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March 1st—Donations Accepted!  
Drop off in the large shed next to the playground. 
Mon-Fri 9am-5pm or Sunday Mornings.  

 
Larger items? Schedule a pick up by calling the church office - 579-5753 

  

 

 March means spring-cleaning. It is time to look at your closets, your jewelry box, your bookshelves, your attic or 
garage. Have your treasures lost their luster? Is it time to gather them up and bring them to the church garage or call to 
make an appointment for pickup. Every item donated means a sale and that sale supports Seaside.  

 

 Next time you’re in the Fellowship Hall, take notice of 

the beautiful Garden of the Disciples located beyond the large 

windows. Our  Garden is carefully tended by a dedicated 

group of individuals who have an interest in gardening or who 

just want to help out in some way at Seaside. They would love to have YOU join them.  We will  

have bottled water and music to help make the time enjoyable.  If you have questions, please call Kim or Carolyn at  

315-729-6476. We look forward to seeing you in the Garden!  
 

  

 Our GriefShare group continues to grow. Although the losses are varied, our 

members are bonding and becoming a source of support and encouragement for one 

another. This current cycle of GriefShare will run through May 6th.  

 There is no “right” time to be part of our group. You are welcome to come and 

see if it feels right for you. If you are not comfortable at this time, you can always join us 

for the next cycle starting in August. 

 We meet in the choir room on Friday afternoons from 1:30 to 3:30 pm. Each 

GriefShare session is self-contained so you are welcome to join the group at any time. 

There is a $20 registration fee. More information about GriefShare can be found on our church website, or you may call 

Milly Houger 910 579-2603 or Jim McNeill 910 579-2405. 

  
 The Worship Ministry is made up of many people who work together as a team to welcome 
us into the Lord’s House each Sunday. Included are the 'ÒÅÅÔÅÒÓ who welcome you at the door with 
a warm smile, the 5ÓÈÅÒÓ who greet you as you enter the sanctuary, and the !ÕÄÉÏ Ǫ 6ÉÓÕÁÌ people 
who enhance the service with pictures and words on the screens. The beautiful &ÌÏ×ÅÒÓ placed at 
the altar are under the care of the #ÈÁÎÃÅÌ 'ÕÉÌÄ who prepares the sanctuary on Saturday before 

each Sunday service. The #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÏÎ !ÓÓÉÓÔÁÎÔÓ and the !ÃÏÌÙÔÅÓ ÁÎÄ #ÒÕÃÉÆÅÒÓ also assist in Sunday worship. 
Worship Assistants are volunteers who give of their time and talents to make our worship experience both 

spiritual and enjoyable. Please consider volunteering on the Communion team or as an Acolyte and Crucifer.    

          Len Bernauer,  
           Worship Chair  

Help  

Wanted  

Country Fair is in need of leadership for the areas of Crafts and Yard Sale. If you’d like to know 
more about these two areas and what it means to lead them, please call Kim and Carolyn 
Loucks at 315-729-6476. If you are looking for a meaningful way to get involved in the work of 
Seaside, this is a wonderful way. Co-leadership is encouraged to share the responsibility. So grab 
a friend and make that call. We need you! 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ .ÏÔÅȡ 

ɛɛɛɛ 0ÉÃË ÕÐÓ ÁÒÅ ÏÎ 4ÕÅÓÄÁÙÓ ÆÒÏÍ 3ÈÁÌÌÏÔÔÅ ÔÏ .ÏÒÔÈ -ÙÒÔÌÅ "ÅÁÃÈ ÏÎÌÙ. 
ɛɛɛɛ )ÔÅÍÓ ÎÏÔ ÁÃÃÅÐÔÅÄȡ  3ÏÆÁ ÂÅÄÓȟ ÎÏÎ-ǨÁÔ ÓÃÒÅÅÎ ÔÅÌÅÖÉÓÉÏÎÓȟ ÃÏÍÐÕÔÅÒ ÐÒÉÎÔÅÒÓ ÏÒ ÍÏÎÉȤ
ÔÏÒÓȟ ÅÎÔÅÒÔÁÉÎÍÅÎÔ ÃÅÎÔÅÒÓ ÏÒ ÁÎÙ ÏÎÅ ÉÔÅÍ ÏÖÅÒ ΫΪΪ ÐÏÕÎÄÓȢ  

Garden of the  

Disciples  

Weedathon  

March 26th  

at 9am  
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Spring Adult Christian Education Classes  
 

 

 We have several new classes starting after Easter.  Below is a description of them. Sign -up sheets for 
each of the classes are in the gallery. Contact Sue Amyx, the Adult Studies Coordinator, at 
suea6271@gmail.com , if you have questions.  
 

Surprised by Hope: Rethinking Heaven, the Resurrection and the Mission of the Church  
Facilitator:   Stefanie Riley,  Monday afternoons, 1:30 -3:00, beginning March 28th, 2016, Rm. 222 (6 weeks)  
 After a glorious celebration of resurrection that comes with Easter Sunday, many of us begin  to turn 
our minds toward the promised realities of a new heaven and a new earth, a whole new creation. In six faith -
inspiring DVD and discussion sessions, premier biblical scholar N.T. Wright opens our eyes to what God's word 
has to say about the world to come and how it relates to the world that is.  Sessions include such questions 
as: What is heaven like? Is our main duty as Christians to help non -Christians get to heaven? What hope does 

the gospel hold for this present life? In what ways does God intend for us to experience that hope personally 
and spread its healing power to the world around us? Based upon his best selling book, Surprised by Hope , 
Wright offers us a look at how to make the dreams of heaven a reality on earth.  

 

David: Seeking a Heart Like His  
 Facilitator: Dina Braddy,  
 Wednesday evenings, 6:00 -7:30 beginning March 30th, 2016, Rm. 210 (10 weeks)  
This is a compelling Bible study of David. Explore how David's life proves the promise: God never gives up on 
you. In the examination of the "man after God's own heart," David will delight and disappoint you. If you have 

ever experienced doubt, temptation, loss, family problems, or personal inconsistencies, this is a study you will 
want to explore. This is a DVD and discussion format type of class. While Beth Moore does this study, it is 
NOT strictly for women.  Men are welcome and invited to join and be a part of this journey of discovery.  
 
Discovering God's Vision for Your Life: You and Your Spiritual Gifts  
 Facilitator: Nancy Moon,  
 Thursday mornings 10:15 -11:45, beginning March 31st, 2016, in Fellowship Hall (6weeks)  

The Holy Spirit has given each of us unique gifts to carry out God's work in the world. It is not necessarily 
easy, however, to discover our gifts or to develop and use them effectively. In this class you will discover the 
unique gifts God has given you. You will find renewed understanding of who God created you to be and God's 

design for your Christian community. You will find clues to your spiritual gifts in the "Haugk's Spiritual Gifts 
Inventory" and other gifts discovery activities.  You will also explore opportunities to further develop and use 
your gifts in the congregation and community.  

 
     

 

 

NEW 

Sign-up sheets for all classes are in the Gallery 

Watch for our summer class offering to be announced soon!      

Adult Sunday School Classes at 11 am:  

Lenten Study on prayer by Reuben Job. "Listen: Praying in a Noisy World" is a DVD study with class 
discussion. "Listen" is a study with a focus on listening prayer and prayer as a two-way conversation. The 
experience will help individuals in building and deepening a personal prayer practice and spiritual 
discernment. Devotional/Study books are available for weekly reading and study.  The class meets in 
room 210 at 11:00 Sunday mornings. There is no registration for this class.  All are welcome. 

Starting April 3 rd, Adam Hamilton's "Seeing Gray in a World of Black and White: Thoughts on Religion, 
Morality and Politics" will be the topic of discussion led by Kim Loucks and Carolyn Hirst-Loucks. In a 
time when America seems so polarized, Hamilton is seeking the truth that resides on all sides of the 
issues, offering a faithful and compassionate way forward.  
 
Topics for discussion include: 
 Where Faith and Politics Meet 
 Christ, Christians and the Culture Wars 
 How Should We Live: the Ethics of Jesus 
 Spiritual Maturity and Seeing Gray 
 What Would Jesus Say to America 
 
Format includes DVD presentation and class discussion. Class meets in Room 210 fNo registration is 

mailto:suea6271@gmail.com
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 Seaside United Methodist Women (UMW) are sponsoring a Game Day. It will be held at Ryan’s 
Restaurant, 3607 Hwy 17 in North Myrtle Beach, SC from 11:00 AM to 3:00 PM. The ticket price is $15 and can be 
purchased from your UMW Circle Leader, the church office, or between services on Sundays in the Fellowship 
Hall.  
 All proceeds from Game Day will be divided between the Brunswick Christian Recovery Center (BCRC) 
and Wings of Hope (WOH) of Brunswick County. If you cannot join us for Game Day, but wish to donate to these 
worthy causes, you may see Carol Matthews.  
 Join us for a day of fun and fellowship. Invite your neighbors and friends and play games all day, as well as 
enjoy lunch. Your ticket price includes drinks (iced tea, sodas, water, coffee) at any time and lunch (a buffet) and 
door prizes. Game Day tables are set up for three, four, or six people. You may bring and play any game you and 
your friends desire. You may also come and knit, sew, crochet and enjoy the day. We are looking forward to seeing 
you at Game Day.  

Teddy Bear Ministry  

 We would like to say  “thank you” to the 25 women who came out to help make 
teddy bears on February 2nd. We were able to complete about 60 bears—from cutting 
out the fabric to painting faces and tying ribbons around the neck. We have about 40 
more bears in various stages of completion. That means 100 children in crisis situations 
will have a bear to cuddle and feel comfort from.  
 The Teddy Bear Ministry has been an ongoing Outreach Mission of the UMW 
for many years. We give the bears to the hospitals, Hope Harbor, EMS squads, fire 
departments, Sunset Beach and Ocean Isle Beach police departments, and the sheriff’s 
department.  We always have “project” bags available to those who like to work at home 

 
 On March 13th, 2006 the first meeting of the Prayer Shawl 
Ministry was held. Since that date, 656 Prayer Shawls have been given 
to individuals who were going through difficult times, experiencing 
major health issues, lost a loved one, celebrated the birth of a 
baby, graduated from high school, and to our summer interns. Our 
next meeting is on Monday, March 14th at 10 a.m. in the church 

parlor. )Î ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÔÅÎ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙȟ ×Å ÉÎÖÉÔÅ ÁÌÌ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÍÁËÉÎÇ 0ÒÁÙÅÒ 3ÈÁ×ÌÓ 
ÔÏ ÊÏÉÎ ÕÓ. We will have our regular meeting followed by a time of fellowship and refreshments. 

       Bernita Magee - 575-5958 
                                  Carol Matthews - 575-4267 

FIGS (Friends in Godõs Service)  

 Held it’s first meeting of 2016 on February 15th at 6:30pm.  This year we are again 
focusing on Street Reach! Street Reach helps the homeless population of Brunswick County. 
We collected winter gloves and will be making Blessing Bags containing socks, toiletries, 
and snacks. In April we will make and take lunches to the Street Reach center in Shallotte.  
 If you have not yet joined one of Seaside's ladies circles, please come visit ours. We 
are truly Friends in God's service.  
 

      Sandy Kertcher and Barb Bernauer 
 

 

 

United Methodist Women  

UMW Conõd. Pg 6 

Make a Difference in the Life of a Child This Summer  

Save the Dates  

2016 S.T.A.R.S. PROGRAM  

June 27 - August 5, 2016  
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 March Birthdays and Anniversaries  

-ÁÒÃÈ ί  
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ 

Marjorie Hedman 
Rumel Bradt 
Sid Silvers 
Memory Drew  
Andrew Dolbow 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ΰ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Richard Ward 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ β 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Marjorie Duffy 
Jack Yorkey 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ γ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ   
Judy Andricak 
Linda Stigile 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ δ  
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ 
Wayne Smith  

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ε 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Joan Powell 
Don Collier 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ζ  
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ 
Carol Fancher 
Tom Major 

Katlyn Bowman 
 

-ÁÒÃÈ η 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ 

Marguerite Marsh 
Linda Mack  
Jeanie Godfrey 
Johnsie Floyd  

-ÁÒÃÈ ίή 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ 
Tony Ionnotta 
Josh Baker  
Allen Walters  
Linda Bohman 
!ÎÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÒÉÅÓȡ 
Lin & Fran Watson  

Roger & Linda McPherson  

-ÁÒÃÈ ίί  
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Bill Poe 
Judy Martin  
Steven Dolbow 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ίΰ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  

 Ella Mae Brooks 
Abigail Blackwell 
Donald James Kelly 
Brennan Wright  
!ÎÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÒÉÅÓȡ  

Jim & Melody McNeill 
 

-ÁÒÃÈ ία  
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ 

Vincent Krasniewicz 
Lois Russell 
Celeste Ford  

Brandon Madison 
Allie Madison 
Cheryl Mahoney 
Ken Wensel 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ίβ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Jeff Smith  
Jo Ann Scott  
Jim Hilgenberg 
Karen Viviano 
Debra Brown  
!ÎÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÒÉÅÓȡ  

Chris & Barbara Johnson  
Ernie & Carol King  

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ίγ  
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ 
Ron Klein  
Len Bernauer 
Chuck Moon 
!ÎÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÒÉÅÓȡ  

Bob & Debbie Kogler 

-ÁÒÃÈ ίδ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Kathy Booher 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ίε 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Dick Tatum  
Lee Booher 
Drew Frink 

-ÁÒÃÈ ίζ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
J David Colson 
!ÎÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÒÉÅÓȡ 

Lonnie & Jean Howard  
 

-ÁÒÃÈ ίη  
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Joey Ochs 
Jane Grimm 
Kathy Hayes 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ΰή 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Carolyn Silvers 
Ron Cybyske 
Adele Stephens  
Tom Deacon  
Jay Middleton 
Jennifer Ochs 
Mike Marti 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ΰΰ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Edward Leis 
Reid Kerr 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ΰα 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Norma Mohn  
Beverly Britt  
London Cooke 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ΰβ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ 

Melody McNeill 
Brenda Hess 
Randy Mose 

Christopher York 
!ÎÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÒÉÅÓȡ 

O’Dell & Lorraine Norman  
Brian & Karen Robbins  
Russ & Lexy Bardolf 

-ÁÒÃÈ ΰγ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Mildred Harris 
Kelly Clemmons 
River Granton 

Anthony Napolitano  
Larry Tedesco 

 

-ÁÒÃÈ ΰδ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Julie Steelman 
Bobby Rains 
Mary Benes   
Emily Lewis 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ΰε 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Jack Burke 
Myrt Crowe 

-ÁÒÃÈ ΰζ 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ 
Claire Winship  
Joan Brinsfield  
Jim Allen 

Jim Frank Henderson 
Trey Carroll  

 
-ÁÒÃÈ ΰη 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ 
Tina Lepsig 
Debbie Kogler 
Sarah Sitton 
Susan Kimmer 
Tracy Somerlad 

 
-ÁÒÃÈ αή 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Marian Tippett 
Blanca Alverez 
Dennis Earp, Jr 
Victoria James  

Savanna Grace Atha  
 

-ÁÒÃÈ αί 
"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓȡ  
Fran Scheff 
Janet Dancy 
Alan Thompson 
Brenda White  
Crystal Matthis  
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March 2016  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
9 & 5 GED 
10 Food Pantry, 
Crafts  & Galatians 
11 Staff Mtg 
2 Worship Mtg 
5 Comm. Mtg 
6 Stephen Min 
6:30 Sharing & 
Divorce Care 

2 
9 Disciple IV 
10 G-Parents Sup 
Gp, Yoga 
12 Lenten Lunch 
1 UMW Missions 
4:30 Children’s 
Choir 
6:30 Praise Team 
& Ind. Study 

3 
8:30 CF Steering 
Committee 
9 / 5 GED 
9:30 Christ Artists, 
Lectio 
10 CCMtg & 
Timeless Treas. 
5:30 Al anon 
6 Sanctuary Choir 

4 
10 Yoga                        
1:30 GriefShare  

5 
9 CPR 
Class 

2 Hugh 
Munday 
Mem Serv 
 

6 
Worship Serv.  
8, 9:30 & 11  
SS 9:30 & 11 
 
5 UMYF & 
Stephen 
Ministers  
 
 

7 
10 Yoga 
11 SBL Gp  
12 Al Anon 
1:30 Skeptic  
3:30 Exercise & 
Preschool BOD 
4:15 G Scouts  
6:30 B Scouts & 
UMM  
 

8 
9 & 5 GED 
10 Food Pantry, 
Crafts  & 
Galatians  
11 Staff Mtg 
2 Worship Mtg 
4 Witness 
5:30 Inst Ens 
6:30 Classic Ens 
& Divorce Care  

9 
9 Disciple IV 
10 G-Parents Sup 
Gp, Yoga 
12 Lent Luncheon 
& Parkinson’s 
Support 
4:30 Children 
Choir 
6:30 Praise Team, 
Ind. Study  

10 
9 / 5 GED 
9:30 Christ Artists, 
Lectio 
10 CCMtg  
1:30 Stroke Sup 
3 Health/Wellness 
4 Perm End, SPRC 
5:30 Al anon 
6 Sanctuary Choir  
6:30 CA  

11 
 
10 Yoga         
1:30 GriefShare   

12 
 
9 Prayer 
Warriors  
 
 

13 Worship Serv  
8, 9:30 & 11  
SS 9:30 & 11 
9 Blood 
Pressure  
12 New Member 
Lunch 
2 UMYF 
4 Choir Dinner 
Stephen Min  

14 
10 Yoga & Prayer 
Shawl Min 
11 SBL Gp 
12 Al Anon 
1:30 Skeptic 
3 Exercise   
5:30 UMW Din. 
6 Outreach 
6:30 B Scouts  
7 Trustees 

15 
9 & 5 GED 
10 Food Pantry, 
Crafts  
11 Staff Mtg  
2 Worship Mtg 
6:30 Divorce Care 
& Sharing God’s 
Word  

16 
9 Disciple IV 
10 G-parents Sup 
Gp, Yoga 
12 Lenten 
Luncheon  
4:30 Children’s 
Choir 
6:30 Praise Team, 
Inductive Study 

17 
9 / 5 GED 
9:30 Christ Artists, 
Lectio  
10 CCMtg & 
Timeless Treasures  
4 Worship Min. 
5:30 Al Anon 
6 Sanctuary Choir  
6:30 CA 

18 
10 Yoga 
1:30 GriefShare   
 
 

19 
11 Rev. 
Daniels 
Memorial -
Fayetteville 
12:30 CPR 
Class  
 

20 
Worship Serv.  
8, 9:30 & 11  
SS 9:30 & 11 
 
Easter Cantata 

4 & 7  
 

21 
10 Yoga  
11 SBL Gp 
12 Al Anon  
1 Shell SeekersBK 
3:30 Exercise 
4:15 G Scouts  
6:30 B Scouts 
7 Finance  
 

22 
9 / 5 GED 
10 Food Pantry, 
Crafts  
11 Staff Mtg 
2 Worship Mtg 
5:30 Inst Ens 
6:30 Divorce 
Care & Classical 
Ens. 

23 
10 G-parents Sup 
Gp, Yoga 
4 Exec. Comm. 
4:30 Children’s 
Choir 
6:30 Praise Team 
& Inductive Study 
 
 

24 
9 / 5 GED 
9:30 Christ Artists, 
Lectio  
10 CCMtg  
5:30 Al Anon  
6:30 CA  
7 Maundy Thur. 
 
 

25 
10 Yoga 
12 Church Office 
Closed 
Good Friday 
Service  
7 Tenebrae  
 
 
 
 

26 
 9 
Weedathon 

27 Easter 
6:45 Sunrise 
Service Sunset 
Beach 
Worship Serv.  
8, 9:30 & 11   
10:30 Children’s 
Easter Egg 
Hunt 
SS 9:30 & 11 
 

28 
Church Office 
Closed 
11 SBL  
12 Al Anon  
6:30 B Scouts 
7 Church 
Council 

29 
9/5 GED 
10 Food Pantry & 
Crafts  
11 Staff Mtg 
2 Worship Plan 
6:30 Divorce 
Care 

30 
9 Disciple IV 
10 G-parents Sup 
Gp, Yoga 
1 Stephen Leaders 
4:30 Child Choir 
6 David Study 
6:30 Praise Team 
& Inductive Study 

31 
9/5 GED  
9:30 Christ Artists, 
& Lectio Devina 
10 CCM  
10:15 Spiritual Gifts 
5:30 Al-Anon, Mid 
Service Choir 
6:30 8 & 11 Choir,  
CA  
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     Seaside United Methodist Church 

 1300 Seaside Road, SW 

 Sunset Beach, NC 28468l 

 (910) 579 5753   Fax: (910)575-6535 

 Web: www.seasideumc.org 

 Revs. Scott & Mary Jane Wilson-Parsons, Pastors 

  

 ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTEDNon-Profit Org. 

  

U.S. Postage Paid 

PAID 

Shallotte, NC 

Permit No. 102 


